

BICYCLE/PEDESTRIAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Minutes of Meeting

7:00 p.m., Wednesday July 15, 2009 Hillview Community Center-Room 18 97 Hillview Avenue, Los Altos, California 94022

Roll Call: Carl Hagenmaier (Chairperson), Scott Chan, Bill Crook, Jim Fenton, Chris Hlavka, Henry Pastorelli and Randy Rhody

Public Comments:

None

Discussion:

- 1. Minutes of June 17 2009 approve (5-0-1)
- 2. Stevens Creek Trail: Joint Cities meeting Aug 5 at MV City Hall
- 3. Bike Transportation Plan. Randy to remove draft from website. Continute to next meeting.
- 4. Bike Friendly City Carl spoke to PA, MV, SJ reps. These were all driven by city staff. SJ's application was 100 pages long. Carl estimates ½ week of staff time plus a lot of volunteer time. More investigation into city's interest and effort level.
- 5. MV BPAC 6/24/09 meeting report Chris Hlavka reported on MVHS traffic study. It is available at http://laserfiche.ci.mtnview.ca.us/weblink7/browse.aspx Browse under City Documents/Council Appointed Boards & Commissions and search for BPAC June 24 2009.
- 6. Transportation Fund for Clean Aire Program. Bill Crook suggests applying for this grant to fund a bike path on Grant Rd @ Bryant.
- 7. Traffic Commission: Scott reported on Carmel Terrace traffic calming. Bike lane on Grant to Newcastle was accepted and recommended (now in progress)
- 8. VTA update: Carl reported that ABAG presented Bay Trail progress and gap closures
- 9. CIP updates Kathy. SUmmerhill @ El Monte street signal relocation is now an approved CIP. Los Altos Ave bike lanes will go for bid.
- 10. Schedule next meeting and Agenda items for next meeting. No meeting to be held August 2009. Agendize 1,2,3,4,6 ("Grant Rd bike path"), 7,8,9. Next meeting Sept 16.

Adjourned

Kathy Small

Liaison to the Bicycle/Pedestrian Advisory Committee